

Jewish Telegraphic Agency

DAILY NEWS BULLETIN

60 FIRST AVENUE

EW YORK 16. N.Y.

Contents Copyright: Republication only by previous arrangement

Vol. XXXIII - 49th year

Thursday, June 16, 1966

No. 114

DR. GOLDMANN MEETS WITH GERMAN CHANCELLOR; WARNS ON INDEMNIFICATION

BONN, June 15. (JTA) -- Dr. Nahum Goldmann, chairman of the Conference on Jewish Material Claims Against Germany, warned Chancellor Ludwig Erhard at a conference here today that, unless all deferred payments due claimants for indemnification are paid in full by the end of 1968, "all Jewish organizations will launch strong protests, which I would regard as justified."

Dr. Goldmann also told the Chancellor that the deadline of September 20, 1966, for filing claims under West Germany's "final indemnification law," must be extended. It will be impossible for some claimants, especially elderly persons, to prepare their claims before the September 20 cut-off date, Dr. Goldmann said. As a result of the conversation with Mr. Erhard, he declared, "I am sure the deadline will be prolonged for at least a year."

Concerning the deferment of full payments to indemnification claimants, Chancellor Erhard told the Jewish leader that the postponement was necessary due to the German Government's budgetary difficulties. "I told the Chancellor," Dr. Goldmann reported, "that those payments are privileged and of a special moral character. I expressed my concern over the fact that, due to the budget curtailment law passed by Germany this year, those payments are limited to 40 percent this year." It was at this point that Dr. Goldmann warned that the payments must be made in full by 1968, lest West Germany be subjected to protests by Jewish organizations.

While visiting Bonn, Dr. Goldmann met also briefly with Dr. Konrad Adenauer, the former Chancellor. He expressed his particular satisfaction with Dr. Adenauer's recent visit to Israel. He met also with Dr. Eugen Gerstenmaier, president of the Bundestag, lower house of West Germany's parliament, to discuss the latter's scheduled appearance, next August before a plenary session of the World Jewish Congress in Brussels.

KING OF JORDAN URGES DISSOLUTION OF PALESTINE ARAB REFUGEE CAMPS

JERUSALEM, June 15. (JTA) -- King Hussein of Jordan called last night, in an address over Radio Amman, heard here, for the dissolution of the Arab refugee camps maintained by the United Nations and the integration of the camp residents in the countries of their refuge. He also announced a total break with the Palestine Liberation Organization, calling it an "extremist" group and warning that stringent measures would be taken against the organization's supporters in Jordan.

Israeli political circles welcomed King Hussein's statement as "a realistic approach that could contribute to the stability of the Middle East."

Etressing that both points made by King Eussein, "if implemented," could make a major contribution to peace and stability in this region, the Israeli circles pointed out that Israel has always asked that the Arab refugees be integrated in the countries of their refuge, and that Israel has even asserted its readiness to make a financial contribution toward such an end. Integration of the refugees into the countries where the United Nations maintains them -- Jordan, Syria, Lebanon and the Egyptian-held Gaza Strip - is seen by Israel as a first step toward rotential settlement of the Arab-Israeli conflict.

As for the PLO, Israel views that organization's activities as being directed not only against Israel but also against the more stable Arab regional forces. Israeli circles believe that, without the PLO's sabotage activities, relations between Israel and the neighboring Arab states will be less tense, thus ensuring regional peace and stability. The Israelis also pointed out that King Hussein's attack against the PLO is the sharpest and most bitter yet made publicly by any Arab leader.

(A Beirut dispatch to the New York Times today quoted a high official of the United Nations Relief and Works Agency for Palestine Refugees, which has its headquarters in the Lebanese capital, that it is difficult to eliminate from the UNRWA relief rolls those refugees who may be serving in the Palestine Liberation Organization. Some of those men receive their PLO training in the daytime and return to the UNRWA camps at night; the official said. He added that UNRWA has been discussing the problem with the governments of Syria and Egypt, which have jurisdiction over many of the UNRWA camps adjacent to PLO training grounds.)

P. E. N. MAY DISCUSS RESOLUTION ON SOVIET JEWRY IN SEPTEMBER

NEW YORK, June 15. (JTA) - Although the proposed resolution urging the Soviet Government to give full cultural rights to Jews in the Soviet Union will not be acted upon at the International P.E.N. Congress which is now taking place in New York, it may come up for discussion at the next session of the executive council of the organization which will be held three months from now, probably in London, it was indicated here today.

The resolution, which the P.E.N. presidium refused to include in the agenda of its congress here -- in which more than 600 poets, playwrights, essayists, editors and novelists from 55 countries participate -- was introduced by the Yiddish P.E.N. Center of New York. Members of the Yiddish group today denied a report that there had been a "split" among them on whether to walk out of the congress sessions here because of the refusal to put their resolutions on the agenda.

"There had been disagreement among the Yiddish members on a proposal to walk out of the Congress," a spokesman said, "but there was no split. The decision stands now that we should not walk out," a spokesman said. He pointed out that Aaron Gianz-Leyeless, president of the Yiddish P. E. N. Center, is scheduled to address a plenary session of the congress, next Saturday. "There is no doubt that Mr. Glanz-Leyeless will bring up in his address the suppression of Jewish culture in the USSR," he said.

He also said that Joseph Leftwich, a British Jewish writer, is the Yiddish Center's permanent representative on P.E.N.'s world executive council, and will participate in the body's meeting which will take place three months from now. Mr. Leftwich was one of the movers of the Yiddish P.E.N. Center resolution along with Mr. Glanz-Leyeless, prominent American Yiddish poet.

LEADER OF GERMAN PARLIAMENT MEETS IN NEW YORK WITH JEWISH GROUPS

NEW YORK, June 15. (JTA) -- Dr. Reiner Barzel, majority leader of the German Bundestag, today met separately with the Conference of Presidents of Major American Jewish Organizations and with leaders of the American Jewish Committee, and discussed with them various problems concerning German-Jewish relations.

Speaking before a meeting of the Conference of Presidents, the West German political leader, said that the problem of Israel-German relations "should not only be used from a political vantage but from a moral point of view. Ee stressed that he sees a special role for Germany in the peaceful industrial development of the State of Israel."

Dr. Barzel, who is also deputy chairman of the Christian Democratic Union, asked that recognition be given to the achievements of the new German democracy. He underscored in his remarks that half of the present population of Germany was born after Hitler came to power. In introducing the key West German political leader, Dr. Joachim Prinz, chairman of the Presidents Conference, stated "it is important that West Germany recognizes its moral obligation to the Jewish people and the State of Israel," He pointed out that "it is the State of Israel, as the heir to a European Jewry that is lost forever, with which Germany must now relate,"

With the American Jewish Committee leaders, who were headed by president Morris B. Abram, the West German leading parliamentarian discussed the following three specific topics: 1) The elimination of a statute of limitations for war crimes, such as genocide; 2) The expansion of the American Jewish Committee initiated German Educator Program, which is designed to promote civic education for democracy in Germanny; 3) The launching of a seven-year research program into group hatred by the Center for Research in Collective Psychopathology, which will focus on the mass murders during the Nazi era.

Mr. Abram, who is U.S. representative to the United Nations Commission on Human Rights, reminded Dr. Barzel that proposals for eliminating all statutes of limitations on prosecuting Nazi war criminals is scheduled for debate at the U.N. in the near future. Dr. Barzel agreed that further consideration and study of the question in the Bundestag was in order.

Mr. Abram submitted a memorandum on the expansion of the German Educator Program, which is now in its seventh year. Fe pointed out that "the problem of political education of the young in Germany is two-fold: to immunize them against extreme nationalism and renascent right radicalism, and to promote an appreciation of cultural minorities in a pluralist society so that they understand that diversity is enriching to a nation."

CATHOLIC ARCHBISHOP IN BRITAIN FORMS BODY ON RELATIONS WITH JEWS

LONDON, June 15, (JTA) -- John Cardinal Heenan, Archbishop of Westminster and leader of British Catholics, announced the formation in England of a national commission to implement the recent decree adopted by the Vatican Ecumenical Council aimed at better relations between the Catholic Church and the Jewish religion. He named Christopher Hollis, a well-known Catholic layman, as chairman of the commission. Mr. Hollis, a writer and journalist, and a former member of Parliament, is one of the leaders of progressive Catholicism in this country.

2,000 AMERICANS TO VISIT ISRAEL THIS SUMMER ON WORK STUDY PROJECTS

NEW YORK, June 15. (JTA) -- Over 2,000 Americans from all over the United States and Canada will participate in a number of work and study projects in Israel this summer of from seven to ten weeks duration under the auspiccs of the Jewish Agency for Israel, it was announced today by Mrs. Rose L. Ealprin, chairman of the Jewish Agency-American Section. In addition, several hundred youth will leave this summer for year-round study projects in Israel.

"The Jewish Agency for Israel," said Mrs. Halprin, "will be host to several thousand Americans in Israel this summer, mainly young men and women. Spearheaded by the Education and Culture Departments of the Jewish Agency-American Section and the American Zionist Youth Foundation, the American teenagers have enrolled for this summer's work and study projects through the American Zionist Youth Foundation, various national Jewish youth organizations, a number of Jewish Community Centers and Synagogues throughout the country, and the American Section of the Jewish Agency. It is our belief that the inspirational impact of a summer in Israel for these teenagers will do much to counteract the assimilative tendencies that now exist in many areas of American Jewish life. In addition several hundred Jewish educators will spend the summer in Israel on study projects."

Over 1,000 youthful visitors to Israel will make their trips on programs sponsored by the American Zionist Youth Foundation. In cooperation with Young Judaea, United Synagogue Youth, B'nai B'rith Youth Organization, the National Foundation of Temple Youth, Misrachi Hatzair, Jr. Hadassah, Hillel Foundation, the National Jewish Welfare Board and the Student Zionist Organization, 752 young men and women will participate in the Foundation's Israel Summer Institute Work Program. This seven week program includes study programs in Israel with two weeks on a kibbutz, and up to three weeks of travel. An additional 165 college students are enrolled in the Summer-in-Kibbutz program which provides for seven weeks of work in a kibbutz in Israel, a ten-day tour of the ccuntry and ten days of free time in Israel.

The National Jewish Welfare Board, through its Jewish Community Center Youth Service Corps, and a program sponsored by New York's 92nd Street YMHA, will send over a hundred Jewish youth to Beersheba and other settlement areas to aid in the integration of newly arrived immigrant children in Israel. The Jewish Agency for Israel will also he host to 29 directors, program directors and group workers from affiliated National Jewish Welfare Board Centers for a study tour designed to broaden their knowledge of Israel so they can improve and increase the Israel content of their programming in Jewish Community Centers throughout America.

The Agency's Department of Education and Culture, in cooperation with various groups, will send over 650 individuals to Israel this summer. For the first time this year, a group of 29 sixteen-year-olds will be touring Israel under the auspices of the National Bar Mitzvah Club. This group is composed of youngsters who enrolled in the National Bar Mitzvah Club at the age of thirteen, generally with Bar Mitzvah gifts, and who in the following three years accumulated the funds making possible their Israeli pilgrimage. The National Bar Mitzvah Club, in which wide-spread interest has developed in its three years of existence, will sponsor visits by considerably larger groups in 1967 and thereafter,

KLUTZNICK HEADS INTERNATIONAL BODY FOR INSTITUTE OF CONTEMPORARY JEWRY

NEW YORK, June 15. (JTA) -- Philip M. Klutznick, U.S. Ambassador on special assignment to the United Nations has assumed the chairmanship of an international committee to stimulate scientific studies of contemporary Jewish life throughout the world, it was announced by Eliahu Elath, president of the Hebrew University of Jerusalem, who is currently visiting the United States.

This international committee of the Hebrew University's Institute of Contemporary Jewry headed by Prof. Moshe Davis will maintain continuing relations with the Institute's teaching, research and international extension programs, Dr. Elath said. "We have been greatly encouraged by the imaginative leadership assumed by Mr. Philip M. Klutznick, who was co-founder of the Institute in 1959 and who has now actively undertaken to extend its services to general and Jewish institutions of higher learning and to Jewish communities throughout the world, "Dr. Elath stated.

WEIZMANN INSTITUTE BUDGET OF 21,000,000 ISRAELI POUNDS APPROVED

TEL AVIV, June 15. (JTA) -- The executive council of the Weizmann Institute of Science today approved the institution's operating budget of 21,000,000 pounds (\$7,000,000) for the fiscal year 1966-67. The total represents an eight percent increase over last year's figure.

The Volkswagen Motor Company, of Germany, contributed 1,500,000 Deutschemarks (\$375,000) to the Weizmann Institute last year, it was announced by the Institute today,

EDUCATIONAL ALLIANCE MARKS ANNIVERSARY; GETS \$2,000,000 FCR DEVELOPMENT

NEW YORK, June 15. (JTA) -- The Educational Alliance, famed Lower East Side Jewish settlement house which serves all races and creeds, announced tonight that it will name its main building after David Sarnoff, board chairman of the Radio Corpc ation of America, who studied there as a young immigrant from Russia in 1900.

The announcement, made at a dinner at the Waldorf-Astoria commemorating the 75th anniversary of the Alliance, said that a \$500,000 program is being undertaken to modernize and improve the building. The announcement was made by Joseph S. Gershman, president of the Educational Alliance.

It was also disclosed that more than \$2,000,000 has been obtained by the Educational Alliance for its development fund to provide increased facilities and services. More than 700 community leaders attended the dinner, paying tribute to leaders of the American Jewish community who established the Educational Alliance in 1891 to help prepare Jewish immigrants for citizenship and participation in American life.

Donald B. Straus, grandson of the agency's founding president, Isidor Straus, served as 75th Anniversary chairman. He noted that the Alliance is one of the nation's largest community centers and the largest social work field training center. Gerard Oestreicher, dinner chairman for the anniversary celebration, pointed out that the Alliance is the nation's second oldest settlement house and the first to be established by the Jewish community. He said that it now provides a comprehensive and non-sectarian program of services for about 8,000 men, women and children of the Lower East Side. The agency is a member agency of the Federation of Jewish Philanthropies of New York,

VICE-PRESIDENT HUMPHREY LAUDS DUBINSKY; SPEAKS AT DINNER HONORING HIM

NEW YORK, June 15. (JTA) -- Vice-President Hubert H. Humphrey last night lauded David Dubinsky, former president of the International Ladies Garment Workers Union; as "a great American citizen who has been in the forefront of American liberalism,"

Addressing a dinner honoring the Jewish labor leader for his 34 years as president of the ILGWU, the Vice-President said that Mr. Dubinsky "helped to give American liberalism its enduring strength, its readiness to recognize and welcome change as an essential part of life and to seize rather than evade the challenges and opportunities that change presents."

In his address at the dinner, Mr. Dubinsky, referring to anti-war pickets who stood outside the hotel, told the gathering: "I didn't see any of these professors picketing in front of Russian embassies when the Communists were encouraging Arab pogroms against the Jews in Palestine. Where were they?"

CHICAGO JEWISH PHILANTHROPIST GIVES \$500,000 TO LOCAL HOSPITAL

CHICAGO, June 15; (JTA) -- An initial contribution of \$500,000 for the construction of a pavilion at the Michael Reese Hospital and Medical Center here was announced to-day by Harold H. Hines, Jr., president of the institution's board of trustees. The gift was made by Harry Blum and his wife, Mrs. Becky Blum, who said they will also provide additional funds through a bequest for the construction of the new building.

Mr. Fines made the announcement at a luncheon honoring Mr. and Mrs. Blum, after whom the new pavilion will be named. The facility will be a 12-story building with a capacity of 300 patient beds. Among those attending the luncheon were Chicago's Mayor Richard J. Daley, and French Consul-General Jean-Louis Mandereau. The latter represented the French Government which, in 1948 and in 1950, twice decorated Mr. Blum for his contributions to French fashions.

N.Y. JUDGE DISMISSED CHARGES AGAINST SURVIVOR OF NAZI CAMPS

NEW YORK, June 15. (JTA) -- Charges against a Jewish survivor of eight Nazi concentration camps who accidentally hit a policeman when he tried to strike a neo-Nazi demonstrator in Times Square last month, were dismissed here yesterday by Criminal Court Judge Francis X. O'Brien.

The charges of third-degree assault and disorderly conduct against Wolfgang Silberberg, the 48-year-old concentration camp survivor, were dropped after Assistant District Attorney John Collins told the court that his office did not feel that it could prove the guilt of the accused beyond a reasonable doubt.

PRESIDENT OF NICARAGUA ADDRESSES JEWISH WAR VETERANS IN MIAMI

MIAMI BEACH, June 15, (iTA) -- Dr. Rene Schick Guttierez, President of Nicaragua, pledged to aid in Israel's defense if the Jewish State is "invaded." Dr. Schick, who just returned from a visit to Israel, told a convention of the Jewish War Veterans here that "if Israel is invaded, Nicaragua, as well as all the nations of the western world, should defend it with every resource at their disposal."